
 
HOOSIER MUSTANG CLUB 

NOVEMBER 14, 2018  
MEETING MINUTES 

 
 Club Officers:  Joyce Artis, President 
    Jerry Mihay, Vice President 
    Shirley Bozell, Secretary 
    Don McCrary, Treasurer  
 
Members Present:  Joyce Artis, Shirley and Richard Bozell, Frank and Sandy Bayles, James and Margie Bott,  John and 
Alice Curry,  Rick and Linda Mackey,  Don and Janice McCrary, Jerry Mihay, Dave Sell, and Terry and Cathy Thomas. 
 
 The regular meeting was held on November 13, 2018,  at the Sirloin Stockade in Columbus, Indiana.  The meeting 
was called to order at 7:00 pm. by Joyce Artis, President. 
 
 The 50/50 raffle was won by Rick Mackey  in the amount of $7.00.  
 
 The minutes of the October 10, 2018 meeting were accepted as presented. 
 
Treasurer's Report: 
 
 The Treasurer's report by Don McCrary was presented. He reported a balance as of November 12, of $1306.28, 
with no payouts and no deposits for the past month,.  Cash on hand from the September 12, 50/50 was $11.00 and from the 
October 10, 50/50 was $5.00,  leaving $16.00 to be deposited.  
 
Upcoming Events: 
 
 On behalf of Valarie Sell, Dave Sell announced the upcoming events : 
 
 Nov. 17 - Dave  reminded everyone of our Thanksgiving Dinner pitch in at 
   Sandcreek Conservation Club. 
 
 Dec. 1 - Terry Thomas reminded everyone of the Christmas Lunch to be 
   held at the Seasons at 11:00 a.m.  Price is $35.28 per couple 
 
Old Business:    
 
Nomination of Officers for 2019: 
 
 Frank Bayles nominated Don McCrary to continue his second year as Treasurer.  It was seconded by Dave Sell and 
approved unanimously. 
 
 Jerry Mihay nominated Sandy Bayles to be Secretary.  Alice Curry seconded the nomination and Sandy was 
approved unanimously. 
 
 Jim Bott nominated Rick Mackey to be Vice President.  Dave Sell seconded the nomination and Rick was 
approved unanimously. 
 
 Alice Curry nominated Jerry Mihay to be President.  Dave Sell seconded the nomination and Jerry was approved 
unanimously. 
 
 These are the 2019 HMC Officers: 
  President:   Jerry Mihay 
  Vice President:  Rick Mackey 
  Secretary:    Sandy Bayles 
  Treasurer:    Don McCrary 



 
 The following persons agreed to continue in their volunteer positions: 
  Event Coordinator:   Valarie Sell 
  Public Relations:       Frank Bayles 
  Internet/Facebook:     Dave Sell 
 
 (Thank you to everyone willing to give of their time for these positions.)   
  
New Business:   
 
 Jerry Mihay stated that a Columbus North student is planning a car show.  Registration will be $10.00 and 
volunteers are needed. 
 
 Don McCrary read a thank you letter from Love Chapel for this year's donation.  
 
 The Club has received a letter of notification regarding failure to file a 2017 Tax Form 990.  Frank Bayles said he 
would check into this and follow-up.   
 
 Frank Bayles proposed that the Club discontinue our August Summer Slam Car Show and instead have an all Ford 
Car Show with Renner Motors sometime during the last two weekends in September. 
 
 Members discussed the space available at Renner.  
 
 A motion was made by Don McCrary and seconded by Sandy Bayles and unanimously passed  to have only one 
car show next year.  
 
  A motion was made by Frank Bayles, seconded by Dave Sell and unanimously passed that the HMC have an all 
Ford car show on September 28, 2019 to be called the All Ford Fall Festival Car Show.   
 
 Dave Sell invited everyone to the annual Pizza Party to be held at their house in Shelbyville on January 19, 2019.  
He has prepared a 40th Anniversary Video of the HMC which will be shown then. 
 
 Dave Sell stated that we need to have a calendar planning meeting.  The date was set for January 26, at 4:00 p.m., 
followed by dinner out. 
  
  
 
 A motion was made by Richard Bozell, seconded by Rick Mackey to adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 
pm, 
 
 
Submitted by: 
Shirley Bozell, Secretary 

 
 

NEXT REGULAR MEETING: 
 

FEBRUARY 13,  2019 
 

HOPE TO SEE YOU ! 
 


